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November 6, 2017 
 
TO:  YPI Charter Schools 
  Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Yvette King-Berg 
  Executive Director 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendation to approve English Learner (EL) Master Plans for 

BCCS, BCCHS, and MORCS 
  
BACKGROUND 
 
All public school districts and charter public schools in California are required to create 
an English Learner (EL) Master plan, which provides guidance and direction to 
administrators, teachers, paraprofessionals, and students regarding the options available 
to parents and the expectations the district/charter school holds for every classroom.  It 
offers a guide to all staff to ensure that consistent, coherent services are provided to every 
English Learner (EL), Long-Term English Learner (LTEL), and Reclassified Fluent 
English Proficient (RFEP) student in each district or charter school. 
 
ANALYSIS 
 
LAUSD charter schools may elect to adopt the District’s EL Master Plan, or create their 
own.  The YPI Charter Schools have elected to create their own plans to ensure the 
unique characteristics of each of the YPICS communities are well served. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors approve the EL Master Plans for BCCS, 
BCCHS, and MORCS. 
 


